MINUTES of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Monday, 19th October 2009 at Crown Chambers, at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Cllr. Mike Mills (Chairman); Cllrs. Alan Baines; Rolf Brindle; Paul Clark; Gregory Coombes; John Glover; Steve Petty, Mike Sankey and Richard Wood.

Ms Abbi Gutierrez , the Melksham Area Board Manager, also attended the Meeting.

177/09
Welcome and Apologies:  Apologies were received from Cllrs. Elizabethe Bean and Don Millard. The Chairman welcomed  the new Area Board Manager, Abbi Gutierrez to the Meeting. He then reported that Cllr. Bean had requested leave of absence due to having to go into hospital. It was agreed to send a card of good wishes and a bouquet of flowers.

Resolved: The Council grant Cllr. Bean Leave of Absence for three months and contact Cllr. Bean again in January to see how she was.

178/09
Declarations of Interest:  Cllr Petty   declared an interest in all matters relating to planning as a member of the WC Planning Committee.  The Clerk and Margaret Mylchreest declared an interest in the NALC recommended staff salaries increase when this item was discussed.
179/09
Speeding Issues, Beanacre and Bowerhill: The Chairman reported that Police Officer Barry Dalton had  sent apologies as he been unable to come that evening due to attending a Black Dog Speed Safety Event at the Christie Miller Car Park. This involved bring along a vehicle involved in a fatality to show young people the dangers of speeding. The Council noted the written speeding reports for Beanacre  and Bowerhill which had been received from P.C. Dalton. For Beanacre, Cllr. Clark  emphasised that 30 m.p.h. seemed excessive for Westlands Lane. He proposed the Council request hat a 30.m.p.h. sign be placed on the Whitley side of the bridge in Westlands Lane. Councillors felt this would be help and noted that there was street lighting on this side of the bridge. For Bowerhill, it was noted that 1 in 5 cars were travelling at illegal speeds, The Chairman reported that speeding problems among young boy/girl racers had improved after the Police had spoken at the youth club.  Cllr. Brindle proposed the Council ask for a 30 m.p.h. limit on Pathfinder Way when changes took place relating to the new school, so that there would be continuity of speed limit in this area. This was agreed.

Resolved: The Council make representations to Wiltshire Council Highways for a) a 30 m.p.h. speed limit at the entrance to Westlands Lane; Whitley side of bridge and b) for a 30 m.p.h. limit in Pathfinder Way, Bowerhill.

180/09
Purchase of Speed Flashing Signs: The Council noted that one set of these signs had been already purchased by the Area Board for Melksham. However this was insufficient, given the high demand. The Clerk  reported that several parish councils had responded informally in support of the signs, although some councils such as Keevil and SteepleAshton  had already applied to the Board for a set of speed guns to be purchased.  Cllr. Petty emphasised that the signs needed to be kept and managed by the Police. Following discussion it was agreed to contact all the parishes in the Area Board again, to request a formal letter of support from each one so that these letters could be presented to the Board as part of a grant application for a second set of flashing signs for the Melksham Community Area 
181/09
Speeding on A3102 Bromham Junction towards Melksham and New Development Name:  The Council noted a letter of concern from Mr and Mrs Darwell of Sandridge Park re excessive speeding along A3102, which made it very difficult for them to emerge from their drive safely on to the main road. The Darwells also expressed concern that developers were using their house name for the proposed new development off Sandridge Road which would lead to confusion and would put them at risk if emergency services were needed. 


The Clerk reported that she had forwarded these concerns to Wiltshire Council. 
Cllr. Baines expressed concern about vehicles trying to emerge into fast flowing traffic on A3012 at the Bromham/ Sandridge Lane junction. The lane to Bromham sloped steeply downhill, making it  especially difficult for cars to pull out on to A3102. 

Resolved:1.  The Council forward a copy of the Darwell’s letter to WC Highways with a request that speed calming measures be placed near the Bromham junction to slow down traffic. 2. A copy of Mr and Mrs Darwell’s letter be forwarded to Melksham Police. 3. The Council write to WC Planning Dept to request that the developers be asked not to use the name of “Sandridge Park” for the new development

The Council resolved to suspend Standing Orders to allow for a period of public participation.
182/09
Public Participation:

Melksham Area Board and Community Partnership: 
Role of Area Manager Abbi Gutierrez outlined her role as Manager of the Area Board. Two Meetings of the Board had been held so far; on 1st July and 23rd September. The Board was a useful mechanism for raising issues common to all the parishes and her job was to facilitate contact with Council Officers. The Board had a formal Grant Scheme with a maximum award of £5,000 and so far 6 applications had been received. Application forms were available on the web site. She was aware of concern re the last Board Meeting which had been far too long. 

Community Speed Watch: As regards Community Speed Watch, the Area Board had so far applied for funds to purchase one set of the speed guns and one set of the flashing signs which would be used at the discretion of the Police throughout the Area but this equipment was inadequate in view of the high demand. As regards the speed guns, up to six volunteers in one particular community would be trained to use them and then cautionary letters would be sent to first offenders. The speed guns would be used more for education purposes than prosecutions, although a persistent offender would become known to the Police. 


Councillors’ Allowances:  Cllr. Coombes emphasised that the public were aware of the large allowances given to councillors who now received payment even if they did not turn up to meetings. There needed to be a published  Annual Review to show what allowances were paid and how many meetings had been attended by councillors. 


Area Boards – Comparative Data:  Cllr. Coombes referred to the fact that there were 16  area boards responsible for communities. It would be helpful if data were published annually to indicate the industrial growth and growth in the rateable value of each area. In this way, electors could see which Board was prospering most and adopt best practice.


The Council reconvened and Abbi left the Meeting.

183/09
 Finance
a) 2009/2010 Staff Pay Increase: Resolved: The Council formally approve the recommended pay rise for staff with effect from 1st April 2009. The increase was for 1% above scale point 11 and 1.25% increase for scale points below 11.
b) Training: Permission was requested for  Mary Jarvis, Margaret Mylchreest and Teresa Strange to attend the SLCC Regional Conference for the South West near Cirencester on Thursday 3rd December. Cost: special rate for 3 delegates of £125. 
Resolved: 3 Staff attend the SLCC Training Seminar on 3rd December at a cost of £125.

c) Mazars External Audit Report: The Council noted that there were no matters of concern. Copies of the Report had been placed on all the Council notice boards. The Chairman  expressed appreciation, on the Council’s behalf  to staff for another successful Audit.
c) Receipts:  Resolved: The Council note the following receipts: 
BACS
  Wiltshire Council Precept – 2nd of 2 instalments)                         £47,500.00 

500301   Photocopying (Melksham Gardeners’ Society)                          £        52.50



d) Accounts for payment: Resolved: The following accounts be checked and approved for payment: 
3487
Wiltshire Council: Rates for Crown Chambers, 2nd Instalment:      £     675.49

3488
Mazars – External Audit for year end 31 March09
£550 + VAT   £    632. 50
3489 Community First – void cheque  to replace 3461 –Legal Protection

                                                                                            for Councillors    £   383. 50                                                                             

3490
SLCC: ”Working with your Council” course & CiLCA Teresa
£    250.00
3491
Playsafety Ltd: Play Area  inspections Shaw/Beanacre£147 + VAT
£    169.05
3492
Townsend Design & Print: 1000 Letterhead £126 + VAT

£    144.90

3493     BT: Cr Chambers Telephone Line Rent 01/10/09 -31/12/09, 
             Call charges 09/07/09-06/10/09  £99.82 + VAT                               £    113.44
3494
Consortium: Stationery £70.48 + VAT

                        £      81.06
3495
P S Filkins: Grass cutting Beanacre in Sept x 2 cuts

            £      80.00

3496
Andy Strange Property & Garden Maintenance – repair to 

             Coping stones at Beanacre Bus Shelter                                             £     73. 00
3497
Condor:- Photocopier Quarterly Charge  for

                                                      Aug, Sept,Oct 09 £58.50 + VAT              £      67.28
3498
Leekes: Maintenance Materials £12.17 + VAT
                        £      13.99

3499
Countrywide Farmers: Maintenance Materials  £10.47 + VAT
£      12.05

3500
NALC: Quality Council Portfolio return £8.32 + VAT
            £        9.57

Salaries:
3501 
Mary Jarvis: October salary + Backdated pay + expenses (£3)

3502
Mrs Margaret Mylchreest: October salary +
backdated pay


                                                                               plus expenses (£1.15)      
3503 Mr Terry Cole: 64 hrs w/e 29/08/09-19/09/09 +travel lump 
                   sum (£25)  + Backdated pay + Mileage (£43.75)                        
3504
Mrs Teresa Strange: October  salary, backdated pay + expenses (£5)

3505
Mrs Gill Butler: 24 hrs 03/09/09-08/10/09 + backdated pay              
3506
Mrs Elaine Cranton: Sept office cleaning + backdated pay
            







Total Salaries 
£3,057.96



3507
Inland Revenue: Tax/NI employer/ee


                         £   681.67
3508 Wiltshire Council Wilts. Pension Fund:




   Superannuation Employer/ee Jarvis/Strange            £   549.97

184/09     
Minutes, Planning Committee 28th September: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be approved as a correct record with the following amendment:


Min. 166/09, Line 7 Amend road number to A3102.

185/09
Arising from Min. 165/09 Shails Lane Crossing: The Council noted the Chairman’s Report on the recent site meeting which recommended closing the footpath on the Berryfield side of the Diversion. The Chairman reported that Shails Lane could not be closed on the Bowerhill site because it appeared to be a designated path. Cllr Petty  emphasised that if the Council supported  a closure on the Berryfield side, Wiltshire Council would no longer be under pressure to get the footpath made up to the roundabout. The present crossing over A350 was too close to the Hampton Park roundabout. While residents there referred to it being a private path, no owner had been identified. The path there had been in existence as far back as 1916 so technically use of it could not be restrained. There followed discussion on how a crossing could be made safer. Cllr. Brindle emphasised the lack of visibility at the junction of the present footpath to A350. It was agreed that all the footpath needed to remain open until there was a better alternative route and that between the footpath access from the Berryfield side and the roundabout at Hampton Park,  there needed to be a tarmac path  put in, on the verge at a little distance from the road, with a proper barrier. 

Resolved: The Council should not support the closure of Shails Lane but request that a tarmac path with a barrier be installed from the Berryfield exit to the Hampton roundabout so that pedestrians and cyclists could walk along A350 and cross safely at the designated crossing. 
186/09
Arising from Min. 165/09 Footpath 42: It was reported that this footpath was so overgrown  that it could hardly  be seen.

Resolved: The Council ask the Rights of Way Warden to clear it.

  187/09
Arising from Min. 167/09  Recycling Facilities: Cllr. Brindle  drew  attention to the fact that there were no recycling facilities on the east side of Bowerhill, and proposed the Council request facilities at the new school. It was agreed to find out whether recycling facilities had already been planned for the new school.


Resolved: The Council take up this matter with Wiltshire Council.

188/09
Planning Applications: The Council considered the following planning applications:

a) MW/09 01964 Development land for affordable housing, Shaw Hill - Revised plans.
The Council noted that revised plans had been received. The Clerk  reported that a resident had complained that he was having great difficulty in speaking to the Planning Officer for this application and although he had repeatedly asked to be notified when the application went to committee, he had not been told  about plans to put the application on 28th October Agenda. The resident intended to go to the Planning Committee to speak against the application. 

The Clerk further reported that the Report for this application was now on line and she would shortly be writing to all members of the Planning Committee  with specific points relating to the Report and as agreed in Min. 163/09. 
Resolved: The Council reiterate previous objections to this application.

     Comments:-  The Council notes the slight revisions.  However the Council still strongly OBJECTS to this application on the grounds that the development is very poorly located and extremely dangerous from a highway point of view.  As stated in the Planning Committee Report for 28th October,  the housing site is unsustainable and therefore the refusal reason 2  given for the earlier applications – MW07/3045 and 08/02338 still stands;  as follows: 

     ‘ The proposal, located remote from services, employment opportunities, lack of safe pedestrian crossing facilities and being unlikely to be served by public transport, is contrary to the key aims of Planning Policy Guidance Note 13 which seeks to reduce growth in the length and number of motorized journeys.’ 

       The site is  well away from the villages of Shaw and Whitley on the other  side of the A365 which means that residents would have to cross  the A365 near the busy bend at the Norrington Lane junction to reach the village facilities, and the local school. Even if pedestrian crossings are installed here – and the Parish Council has not seen any plans of their location- having crossings near busy bends is creating conditions for a potential  fatality. Due to the camber of the land which slopes away from the A365 down towards Norrington, it is very difficult for residents wishing to cross this road to even hear approaching traffic.  Traffic moves extremely fast, particularly from the Bath direction traveling towards Melksham and there is at present no designated pedestrian footway.  The site is very poorly related to village facilities and so there would be a heavy reliance on private transport for school and shopping, etc.   
      As stated in the Planning Report (page 55) the land is “agricultural pasture land enclosed  on all sides by a mature hedge containing large trees of various vigour”.  The northern side is “heavily screened by an existing hedge which contains a number of large trees”. The east site is “heavily screened by trees and vegetation”. The southern boundary “has a substantial hedge with a number of trees located within it..” etc. In summary one could not find a more rural site in the open countryside!  It is not enough just to provide a Report to assess impact on the environment; Open countryside – hedges, mature trees grassland needs to be properly  protected from development. If one adds to this rurality, the site’s  unsustainability, lack of physical cohesion with Shaw and Whitley, and its hazardous position in terms of highway safety, it really is a completely  inappropriate site for affordable  housing and should be refused. 

b) Other planning applications
MW09 02883 Norville,  611 Berryfield Lane.  Construction of new dwelling.

Comments:  The council objects that the proposed new dwelling;  adjacent  to  a narrow grassed track serving 33 public  allotments, will create parking problems. It will  leave the existing dwelling without a place to park, since it  takes away access from the highway to the original house. The Council would not support on road parking here as the road is already congested and this site is  adjacent to Berryfield Lane junction which is very well used.  Our records indicate that the track, over which Mr Norville has access,  is owned by the farmer Mr Guley who has erected a  gate at the road end. The plan shows a splay at the track entrance, but it would be impossible to create this without taking out Mr Guley’s existing gate and compromising the fence and wall of the neighbouring property. 

MW09 02757  Mrs Emma Mitchell, Oakley Farm, Lower Woodrow, Forest Lane, Melksham, Wilts SN12 7RB.  Proposed erection of stable block and hay store and use of agricultural land for equestrian purposes.  

Comments:- The Council objects to a new access on to this lane when there is an existing access which could be used and shared  instead. It is suggested that the stable block be relocated in the field to facilitate the use of  the existing access down the track to the chicken shed used as per attached  plan. 
The Council has no objection to the following applications:-
MW09 02533  Cereal Partners, Provision of toilet facilities for visiting HGV Drivers.  

Revised plans

MW09/02619 288 Sandridge Common, Proposed side extension, double garage and conservatory

MW09 02620 J. H. Leekes & Sons, 432 Redstocks, Conservatory to side elevation of property.
189/09
Planning Correspondence
a) Shaw Hill Affordable Units: The Clerk reported that she had received a complaint from a resident at Shaw Hill that he was having great difficulty in being able to contact the Planning Officer for this application and had not yet received any information as to when the application was going to committee, although he had specifically asked to be notified. Cllr Coombes advised that the resident needed to write to his MP if this poor service continued.
b)
Wilts and Berks Canal new alignment: The Chairman  reported that the new WC Canals Officer Ken Oliver had advised that the new alignment was only just being investigated to see if it were technically feasible and he felt it was a bit  premature for the Council to be discussing the route. Cllr. Wood  questioned the feasibility, given that that the Village Hall and the Play Area would have to be demolished to make way for the new canal. He emphasised that it was essential for plans for a replacement hall to go ahead, so that if canal plans came to fruition, compensation for the Hall could be obtained. There was discussion as to why the route was being changed. Cllr. Petty informed that the new alignment was being considered because

 it would be cheaper to put the canal through clay soil than to have to split farm holdings and carve through tarmac round behind Holbrook. It was agreed to await further details and not to make any comment at this early stage.
b) New  replacement permanent hall for Berryfield: The Council noted a progress report from Hall Secretary Gill Arbery which asked if the Parish Council would be willing to submit the planning application on behalf of the Hall Committee. The Report indicated that help was required to carry out a height survey and asked if Cllr. Baines could assist with this. Cllr. Baines emphasised he was not qualified to do the height survey and the Hall Committee would need to employ a Site Surveyor. 

Resolved: The Council reply to inform that it would be willing to submit the planning application on behalf of the Hall Committee.
c) Noise Disturbance at The Paddocks, Semington Road: Cllr Wood explained that planning permission had been originally given for  The Paddocks to be used to house disabled persons in need of care, but unfortunately it was now being used to house difficult teenagers, resulting in a lot of disturbance for residents. Residents had complained that stones had been thrown, car tyres slashed and there was ongoing aggravation with constant harassment and bad language. As a result of one complaint, two young people had been moved into bed/breakfast accommodation nearby which had only made things worse. The Chairman reported that anti-social problems had also occurred at Shackleton Close, Bowerhill. The Police who were monitoring the situation had discovered that previous occupants were coming back to the home to talk to the new occupants. Cllr. Sankey advised that noise complaints in commercial premises were usually referred to Environmental  Health – a Noise Abatement Order was often the solution.  Cllr. Wood  replied that residents felt they were not getting enough support and behaviour needed to more carefully controlled. 
It was agreed to set up a Meeting with Quarriers Social Care Team and the Police, which Cllr. Petty and Cllr. Wood would attend on the Council’s behalf.
Resolved: The Council set up a Meeting with Quarriers  Social Care and The Police.
190/09
Minutes, Council Meeting, 7th September: Resolved: The Minutes of the Council Meeting held 7th September be formally approved by the Council and signed as a correct record by the Chairman

191/09
Arising from Min. 138/09 PA07 03866 Countrywide Farmers New Store: Cllr. Coombes reported that he had attended a recent Town Council Meeting when Planning Officer Jim Sherry had emphasised the application would be rejected and had suggested the company more to either Chippenham or Trowbridge. Town Councillors were upset about this and he had made clear that the Parish Council fully supported the application. It was noted that Countrywide Farmers was one of the oldest companies in Melksham. The Clerk reported that Broughton Gifford Parish Council had agreed to write a letter of support. The Chairman  reported that he would be attending the Planning Committee on 28th October to speak in favour of the application. 

Resolved: The Council write  to Countrywide Farmers Agent Dawn Larmouth to let her know the Chairman would be attending the Planning Committee in support of the application.

192/09
Arising from Min. 144/09 Rights of Way Information Boards: The Council considered quotations for the Information Boards. It was noted that grant aid was available from Wiltshire Council up to 50% cost of signs. The Clerk reported that locations for Bowerhill and Sandridge still needed to be found.

Resolved: The Council accept the quotation received from T signs at a cost of £895 + VAT
193/09
Arising from Min. 146/09 Council Power of Well-being: The Council noted that Training had been arranged for Monday 2nd November. The Chairman urged that all members attend if possible, as at  least 80% (10)  councillors needed to come for the training to be valid.  Training would be conducted by Katie Fielding of WALC, at Crown Chambers,  commencing at 7.00 p.m.

     194/09  
Arising from Min. 148/09  New Allotment Land:  The Clerk  sought the Council’s view on whether the Council-owned land at Berryfields could be used for additional allotments. She reported that Susan Gray felt  Mr Guley would prefer this option  to letting  land at Shurnhold, as he was unhappy to agree to a 25 year lease at Shurnhold.  Cllr. Petty felt there would be parking issues if more allotments were put at Berryfields. Following discussion it was agreed to contact Wiltshire Council again re using the Local Centre land at Bowerhill for allotments and ask local Wiltshire Councillor Roy While to take up this matter on the Council’s behalf. No reply had yet been received from Wiltshire Council re the possibility of using their land behind Locking Close for allotments.
 195/09
Arising from Min. 157/09(ii) Traffic-calming at Bowerhill: The Clerk reported that it appeared Wiltshire Council had implemented all of the promised traffic-calming for Bowerhill, apart from the traffic platform at the top of Mitchell Drive. The Chairman reported that at the site meeting held with Roger Witt in December 2007, more white lines had been promised for the bend on the main Halifax Road between the De Haviland Close and the Beaufort Close turnings. All the traffic-calming for Falcon Way had been completed. It was agreed to ask the Police to do some speed -monitoring down Mitchell Drive

Resolved: The Council contact the Police to request speed monitoring and reply to Mr Giddings to let him know of this action.

196/09
Arising from Min. 157/09 (iv) Closure of Bowerhill Post Office: The Council noted a reply from Selwood Housing to emphasise that the company was doing all it could to get the Post Office re-opened. The Chairman reported that a number of people had expressed an interest in running the Post Office but unfortunately , due to the legal complexities, it would take months to get vacant possession on the present property. A recent TV advert showed a mobile Post Office is use and residents had been asking if a mobile unit could visit Bowerhill. 

Resolved: The Council write to the Post Office again to ask if a mobile Post Office unit could visit Bowerhill until a new permanent Post Office had been established.
197/09
Arising from Min. 157/09 (viii) No Waiting Restrictions outside New School: A reply was received from Wiltshire Council to inform that no waiting restrictions would be imposed as initially advertised. Double yellow lines were preferred to a clearway because they involved less signage. The lay-by would be used as a bus stop and monitored for any problems.  Cllr. Wood emphasised that use of the lay-by would need to be closely monitored to prevent it being used for parking. Cllr. Petty suggested that very wide double lines would be needed in the lay-by. The Council noted an email via the Area Board to express concerns about future parking in Kingfisher Drive 

The Chairman reported that residents in the Hornchurch Road and Falcon Way areas were also worried that parents would be parking to drop off their children and driveways would be obstructed.  Cllr. Brindle reported that Spa residents were similarly concerned. 
Resolved: The Council pass on these concerns to County Highways. 
198/09
The Spa Cycleway – Minutes of Informal Meetings: Resolved: The  Notes  of the Informal Meetings held on 8th and 22nd September be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

199/09
The Spa Cycleway – Progress Report: Cllr. Brindle reported that good progress was being made and he was pleased to see how wide the new cycleway was. Work had stopped temporarily to enable improvements to be made to the old culvert and railings. 
200/09
Bowerhill Sports Field Working Party – Minutes: Resolved: The Minutes of the Working Party Meeting held on 12th October be formally approved by the Council nad signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

201/09
Arising from Min. 170/09 Consultation re Sports Field:  The Chairman reported that at the recent Area Board Meeting it was proposed that the planning application for new pitches at Woolmore Farm should be submitted on as possible. He had made clear at the Board Meeting that the new link road could not be built until the issues surrounding the Village Green had been resolved  and the Green Application withdrawn. Cllr. Brindle emphasised that the school was not yet open and it was not helpful  to the Manor School to have its  pitch  re-sited at Woolmore Farm. The field being set aside for additional community recreation was not  yet available and  issues such as weekend noise from football matches had not been considered. 

202/09
Arising from Min. 170/09 Community Consultation re Sports Field The Chairman  emphasised that now was the right time to do a community survey because the Green Application had been lodged  for 12 years. Soon Wiltshire Council would either have to accept it or challenge it on the grounds that the land was required for employment and commercial use. Cllr. Brindle referred to a forthcoming Wiltshire Planning Exercise for the new Core Strategy 2026. If land for industry was allocated to the north of the town, alongside the planned future housing this could affect how Wiltshire Council viewed the Sports Field land. He agreed the Parish Council needed to be able to show there was community support for retaining the Sports Field but felt Wiltshire Council could opt to sell off the Golf Course and Christie Miller Centre first for development because there would  be less hassle. Cllr. Nicol questioned why more industrial land was needed. Wiltshire Council should have to prove its need.  The Chairman reported that the  Christie Miller Centre  Manager  had emphasised it would cost £20 million to replace the Centre elsewhere.  A smaller facility would not have room for the Bowls Club. At the Area Board people had been told that efforts would be made to replace the Bowls facility elsewhere. Cllr. Wood expressed concern, in view of present Leisure Review which was focusing on relocation of the Christie Miller Centre and the Blue Pool that there was no readily available site at Woolmore Farm and WC could try and use the Sports Field for this. The Parish Council needed to be ready to do the survey at very short notice and both the Bowerhill Industrial Area and Semington Road should be included. Cllr. Baines agreed the format of the survey should be decided as soon as possible. It was agreed that a draft Questionnaire be prepared for consideration by the Sports Field Working Party.

Resolved: The Clerk prepare a draft Survey for consideration at the next Sports Field Working Party Meeting.

203/09
Dog- Fouling at Bowerhill Sports Field: The Chairman reported that there was a growing problems with dog-fouling at the Sports Field which meant teams had to check the field before they could play. It caused problems for the Youth Club as well.


Resolved: The Council seek advice from the Wiltshire Council Dog Warden.

204/09
General Correspondence for action:

(i) A361 Littleton Roundabout to Seend Fork Freight Study: A consultation paper was received from Wiltshire Council. Councillors expressed concern that Seend Parish Council was pushing for a weight limit through Seend which would result in more freight traffic using A365 Devizes Road past the new school. It was agreed to make strong objections to the proposed new weight limit through Seend  in grounds that extra freight traffic would increase safety risks for secondary  pupils and lorries would be slowed down by the three pedestrian crossings and the pinch point at the FalconWay roundabout due to the new cycleway, thus creating more carbon emissions. 

Resolved: The Council reply as detailed above.
(ii) Parish flooding problems – request from Area Board Manager: An email was received from Abbi Gutierrez requested details of any local flooding problems.  Cllr. Baines reported that there had been flooding complaints from the resident of 205H Woodrow Road, due to run-off from nearby farmland. The problems had been reported to the Land Drainage Officer, Tim Bray. Mrs Missen at The Old Forge, Woodrow Road had also suffered serious flooding, due to an old land train either silting up or collapsing. There was concern as to why the Area Board was getting involved with local flooding problems. It was agreed these should be reported to CLARENCE.
(iii) Annual Service of Remembrance: An invitation was received from Melksham Town Council to attend the Annual Remembrance Service in St Michael’s Church at 3.00 p.m. Parish Councillors to join Town Councillors at  2.45 p.m. outside the Town Hall for the procession to the Church. Cllr. Petty reported he was already attending the Service as a Wiltshire Councillor. It was agreed that Cllr. and Mrs Mills and Cllrs. Brindle, Baines, Nicol and Sankey would attend to represent the Council 

Resolved: The Parish Council reply to the Town Council with the names of those attending the Service.
(iv) Litterbins and gate,  new path to Canal, Bowerhill: It was agreed that a litterbin was needed for the new path. The Chairman reported that as there were two bins in Locking Close,  he had asked Wiltshire Council, through Officer John Earney, to relocate one of the bins to the top of the footpath.  The Chairman reported that a horserider had complained that the gate to the bridlepath was locked. 
Resolved: The Council refer the complaint re the locked gate to the Footpath Warden
(v) Wiltshire Council Newsletter for Local Councils: Councillors expressed concern
about claims made by WC re their successful first six months as a new Unitary Authority. Statements made were felt to be exaggerated and untrue.

Resolved: The Council respond to request explanations re the claims being made.
205/09
General Correspondence for information:  The Council noted the following papers:
(i) Road Closure Events – Letter from Wiltshire Council. 

(ii) Notice of Order for Diversion of Footpath 84 
(iii) Sustainable Communities Act: Campaign letter from Local Works 

(iv) DPDs for Wiltshire and Swindon Waste and Minerals Policies: Letter from WC to inform that the Inspector’s Reports from the Examinations were now available.

      206/09
The following items were held in committee:
a) Beanacre Play Area Lease:  Letter received from St Barnabas Church Warden Resolved: The Council reply to state that it did not wish to re-locate the double gate to the Play Area.

b)   Shaw Hill Playing Field Lease: Letter received from Shaw Hill Hall Committee    Chairman re the proposed extended Lease: 


Resolved: 1. The Council reply to confirm the Hall Committee’s share of costs to draw up a new lease would be met from Council reserves for improvements and the Parish Council would pay and then claim back any VAT 
     2. The Council reply to explain the original Lease was held by the Solicitor and that   terms for the  new Lease would be identical as far as possible with the original, subject to any advice from the  Solicitor re protection of the  Council’s interests as landowner. A copy of the draft new Lease would be sent to the Hall Committee for comment, prior to approval. 

Meeting closed at 10.10 p.m. 
Chairman, 7th December 2009
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